received for Record 6/26/15 at 7 h 0 5 m

BRIDGEWATER RECREATION COMMISSION A Mand recorded by Clark Tour Clark

DRAFT OF REGULAR MEETING

**JUNE 25, 2015** 

Present: Catherine Vikstrom, Dawn MacNutt, Jim Moker, Roberta Allen, Eric Soetbeer, Brad Goldstein

Absent: Mike Dubos

Meeting called to order: 7:26 PM

Review of Minutes of May 28, 2015: Correct two names: Gselle and Soetbeer. Minutes approved with corrections.

Coordinators Report: Alison Gsell reported July, August and September were booked for the Pavilion, There are 19 children signed up for summer camp as of 6/25/15. Summer Tennis has 8 signed up for first session and 2 for the second. The opening and closing of the Pavilion has been going well and Tom and Alison have had good communication. Alison is looking into having Erickson insurance be the provider for Pavilion Insurance instead of giving renters a choice of the two we now have. On Tuesday 6/23/15, Home Depot rented the Pavilion and enjoyed the facility and Eric Soetbeer added that they have donated two picnic tables to the Town.

Budget: Catherine reported that the budget for 2014-2015 was 70% consumed. July 1, 2015 starts the new fiscal budget.

Old Business: The picnic table and bench that were ordered have come in and are at the town garage. They need to be assembled. They will go where the old ones are being taken out. Basketball court, the benches around the court are being removed, and holes filled. Clay for softball flelds will be bought in the fall and will be put down then so it will have time to set for the spring. Eric Soetbeer. Has been in touch with Eagle Fencing about fencing around the area, but has had no follow-thru from them. Roberta Allen reported on CT Trails day, she had 12 people join her for the walk, people liked it and wanted to do it again. Suggestion was made to have a moonlight hike.

Ongoing Programs Update: Yoga, 75% of participants returned from first session, 12-15 people. Karate, new instructor will take over classes.

New Business: None

Adjournment: 8:40PPM

Next Meeting July 23, 2015

Submitted by: Dawn M. MacNutt - Submitted by: Dawn M. MacNutt -

Catherine Vikstrom is stepping down from the commission as is Dawn MacNutt, last meeting for both.